# **Church Eaton Primary School**



attendance ATTENDANCE

punctuality

PUNCTUALITY

ah time

SCHOOL PUNCTUALITY

### DIARY DATES THE WEEK AHEAD

#### Monday 7th February

Grand Opening-New Adventure Playground

20 Is Plenty—St. Editha's Church 3.30

#### Tuesday 8th February

Safer Internet Day LAC Personnel Meeting 6.00

Wednesday 9th February

Staff Meeting

Thursday 10th February

SATs Booster Yr6 3.30-4 30

Friday 11th February

Celebration Assembly Multi Sport Club

Friday 4th February 2022

#### Headteacher Awards:

Class 1: Joshua for working so hard on his letters and practising all the time at home- so proud of you! Emilia is amazing me with her Maths work. She is subitising and counting fantastically!! Keep it up Mathemagician!

Class 2: Ozzy for his independence and Eithne for fabulous instruction writing.

school LEARNING Class 3: Rohan for being completely focussed in his learning and always being a thoughtful friend. Ethan for always being engaged in his learning and trying hard in everything he does.

Class 4: Ehren for excellent problem solving skills in maths and Bella for a wonderful description using personification.

Dr Walker Reading Award for this week is: Iris for working so hard on her sounds at home and persevering! Your descriptions of the stories have wowed Miss Langan and Mrs Corcoran!

Politeness Cup for this week is: Betsy- you always say please and thank you and are so polite waiting for your turn.

#### School News:

Attendance - It is imperative that pupils attend school unless they have a valid reason. The DfE are looking closely at attendance in school and we must ensure that pupils are absent only when absolutely necessary. If a pupil tests positive for Covid 19 they should not attend school. If they have a negative lateral flow result on day 5 and day 6 they can return on day 6, they should be back in school on day 10 at the latest as long as they are well enough. For more information please look online or contact the school office.

Yellow zig-zag lines - We have received complaints about cars stopping on the zig-zag lines outside school. The markings are on the road for a reason and no vehicles should be stopping on them at any time as it is dangerous and could cause an accident.

ParentPay - Please pay all outstanding debts on ParentPay, on a regular basis. Contact the school office to query any charges.

Next Week - It is Mental Health Week and Safer Internet Day on 8th February; pupils will be made aware of these issues during lessons next week.

World Book Day - Advance notice that we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March and pupils can come to school dressed as any character from a book.

Christingle Service - There is a service at St. Editha's Church on Sunday (6th Feb) at 4.00pm to celebrate Christingle. All welcome. Please bring an orange!

S. Shaw

#### Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday

Class 1 & 2 - 8.50 am (prompt) until 3:10 pm

Class 3 & 4 - 8:40 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm

Attendance for last week: Class 1 - 98.6%

Class 4 - 90.5%

Class 2 - 100%

Whole School -90.6%



Church Eaton Primary School High Street

Church Eaton Stafford ST20 OAG

Class 3 - 78.4%

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



## Class 1 News

What a whirlwind of a week. We have been busy videoing the children reading this last week and Mr Shaw and Mrs Corcoran have loved who they have heard so far. I will be continuing this activity until the end of half term.

The children have continued learning new sounds in Phonics and I have been blown away with how they have all progressed really well. We are even beginning spelling some simple words! Nursery have started looking at initial sounds alongside their phase 1 phonics.

Maths learning has been magical! They are all super subitisers and beginning to know their number bonds in reception, although I think some Nursery are picking up the facts too!

Next week we will be reading How to Catch a Star by Oliver Jeffers, looking at shadows and finding out about the moon. I wonder if the children have ever spotted the moon in the morning?!!



The children were playing schools together!



Nursery were using chalk on the yard drawing pictures and mark making.



Isla uploaded a picture of her feeding the llamas. How brave!



This capacity challenge did not stump our children!



Children in PE had a go Rosie junk modelled her own bedroom!

## Class 2 news

Another amazing week has been had in Class 2! The children have continued to work hard on their story writing in English, learning all about the Queen's Hat.

In Maths, Year 1 have been looking at addition and subtraction, while Year 2 have started a new topic on multiplication.

In Geography, we have been learning about human features and what the difference is between natural and manmade objects.

The children have been sent home with a worksheet about human features. Please could this be completed and returned by Wednesday 9th February.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.



## Class 3 News

























We have a class full of very creative children who have made the most amazing volcanoes ever. We had such fun exploding them. Thank you for supporting your child's learning. Here are a selection of pictures. We loved them all.

We will be taking part in Safer Internet Day which is celebrated globally in February each year to promote the safe and positive use of digital technology for children and young people, and to inspire a national conversation about using technology responsibly, respectfully, critically, and creatively. Safer Internet Day 2022 is on 8th February and will be celebrated with the theme 'All fun and games? Exploring respect and relationships online'.

Ef you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact Miss Bryant via Dojo or email.

## Class 4 News

It was wonderful to welcome the majority of the children back to school this week, it has been brilliant seeing all of their smiling faces.

SATs booster club has continued for the Year 6 children. These sessions will now take place Thursday till 4:30pm due to some children not being able to make the Tuesday slot. These sessions are to help prepare the children for their upcoming SATs assessments (there may even be biscuits!).

Class 4 have also done some fantastic artwork this week. For our topic of Line, Light and Shadows, this week, the children experimented with ink and the effects that it makes. The results were fantastic and spooky!

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.